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Plant a tree   …..   Adopt a tree 
World Environment Day 

5 June, 2010 
10.30am at the Opossum Bay Park 

 

SAPRA invites residents to celebrate World Environment Day by 

helping us plant the first of the ‗Avenue‘ of Flowering Red Gums 

which will link South Arm, Halfmoon Bay and Opossum Bay  

villages.  A ribbon of colour, with each tree approximately 12m 

apart. 
 

These will be planted in four stages, the first beginning at the front of Opossum 

Bay Shop and proceeding up to the Sheoaks (about 600m).  Planting will be easy, 

the holes will already be dug. 

 

We are also hoping that individuals or families can ‗Adopt a Tree‘ (or two) to 

keep an eye on it for the first year or so of its life.  To water it, if we get a really 

dry spell, and to make sure it‘s protection is still in place.   

 

After the planting join us in Opossum Bay Park for lunch.  There will be a free 

sausage or two and a cuppa, and if you would like to bring biscuits or a cake to 

share it will be appreciated.  All volunteers will also receive a native plant for 

their own personal WED planting at home. 

 

Please let Richard 6239 9739  or Rae 6239 9342 know if you can come. 

Clarence’s 150th Celebrations 

Pipe Clay Coastcare News 

Cremorne Foreshore 

Community Management 

Plan 
 

Thanks to everyone who put their 

comments in the Ideas Book and 

who participated in the recent 

Sunday afternoon walk and talk to 

share their ideas on ways to 

improve the Cremorne foreshore. 

The ideas will be compiled by the 

consultants Inspiring Place as part 

of the Pipe Clay Coastcare group‘s 

Community Foreshore 

Management Plan. 

 

If you did not get to participate, 

there is still plenty of time for you 

to put forward your ideas to 

Inspiring Place. Likewise, a draft 

plan will be ready by July for 

comment and displayed in the 

Cremorne Store. 

 
Whilst the focus on the plan is coast 

care, the Pipe Clay Coast Care group 

encourages everyone to take part - 

residents, shack owners, recreational 

users and in particular school children 

and young people. Whatever your 

coastal interest: boating, 

fishing, walking, birds, 

revegetation, kayaking, dune 

care, the group is calling on 

your input. Further information 

about the proposed plan is 

displayed on the coastcare notice 

board in the park opposite the store or 

you can contact the group directly.  

 

You can contact Inspiring Place with 

your ideas at the following - (Carrie 

Southern) on 6231 1818 or 

info@inspiringplace.com.au or by 

writing to 208 Collins St, Hobart 7000. 
 

Back to South Arm Fun Day 
on Calverton Oval  

 

This will be fun … and 

this will be free!   

Entertainment for 

young and old. 

Keep October 17th 

2010 free 
 

We want ALL our groups 

and businesses to be rep-

resented.   Showcase your 

group or business to the 

wider community. 

 

Many have booked a site 

already ..   

 

Continued page 2 

Spend the Sesquicentenary 

Wrecked in 

Cremorne   
 

The Cremorne 

Community 

Group asks you to 

put Saturday 9th 

October 2010 in your 

diary and mark the 

centenary of the 

wrecking of the SS 

Nubeena with a day 

long event using the 

boiler of the Nubeena 

on Cremorne Beach as 

the focal point.  
 

Continued on page 2 
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‘Do Not Call’ Register 
 

The Do Not Call Register was launched 

by the Federal Government in May 2007 

in response to community concerns about 

the growth of unsolicited telemarketing 

calls. 
 

Registrations are valid for three years 

and can be renewed (for another three 

years) at any time. May 2010 marks the 

third anniversary of the register.  Up 

to 1.04 million numbers may be auto-

matically removed from the register, 

unless they are re-registered prior to this 

date. 
 

If you would like to re-register, please 

telephone 1300 792 958 from the number 

you would like re-registered.  Alterna-

tively, you can collect a brochure from 

my Rokeby office and send it in with 

your details or visit the website on 

www.donotcall.gov.au  
 

LIN THORP MLC 

APRIL 2010 

 

 

Cremorne Community Group 
 

Wrecked in Cremorne .... 
from p 1 
 

Planning is well under way with 

the members of the Cremorne 

Community Group preparing for 

the great sandcastle competition 

and preparing kits for residents to 

make street banners. Community 

lantern making work shops are 

being planned for the Parade of 

Lights which will be held in con-

junction with an evening BBQ on 

Cremorne Beach. The Cremorne 

history group is seeking photos, 

objects and stories about Cre-

morne. Other activities will be revealed in later 

newsletters. 
 

Titled Spend the Sesquicentenary Wrecked in 

Cremorne, the event is part of the celebrations 

marking a hundred and fifty years of the  

Clarence municipality. 
 

Contact the Convenor, Cremorne Community 

Group, Vicki Pearce (0418 992 891) for further 

information. 

 

 

South Arm Fun Day  .. From p.1. 
 

Many have booked a site already.  If you have 

a group or business give Dot a call to discuss 

how you can take part and how it will promote 

your group/business. 
 

Contact Dot 6239 9190 in late June, or one of 

our other Committee Members.  

SAPRA NEWS 
Clarence’s 150th Cele-

brations –in South 

Arm. SAPRA is holding 

a Fun Day on Calverton 

Oval on October 17th 

and Cremorne will cele-

brate with ‗Wrecked in Cremorne’ on Oct 9.  

More details front page and this page 
  

Childcare: Stepping Stones is closing on 25th 

June due to low support for services, low inter-

est in local staffing  and changing Federal staff 

requirements. Their lease finishes in mid  

August.   It's a sad day for the community and 

SAPRA given the hard work put into getting 

the Centre running for local families. Income 

from the Centre has also meant SAPRA has 

funded many local projects.   

SAPRA welcomes all suggestions on the 

future of the Centre – please contact a  

Committee member with your ideas. 
 

Memorial Seats on the bike path: SAPRA 

and Council will be placing two seats honour-

ing two of our loved and missed people –  

Glad Kelly and Ted Bezzant. 
 

Maintenance of existing bike path.  We  

recently received a letter from Mayor  

Campbell committing Council to follow up on 

specific safety issues and put the bike path on 

a regular regime for spraying.  He went on to 

say ―Council appreciates the past efforts of 

local residents in relation to the construction of 

the track…‖ 
 

Line-of-Sight on South Arm Road has been 

improved since SAPRA contacted DIER about 

several unsafe areas.  More work was done 

and whilst some may not be entirely happy 

about their methods, line-of-sight has im-

proved which after all had to be the priority 

given road events over the last year. 
 

Ongoing projects: Planning of the BBQ and shel-

ter at Calverton Oval is well underway and we have 
also received Council plans for the Extension of the 

bike path to the RSL.  A joint application has been 

lodged for a community car/bus and SAPRA‘s 

work continues. 
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SAPRA COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 

Peter O‘Keefe (Pres)           6248  9402 

Darryl Howlin (Vice Pres)  6239 9779 

Rae Calvert (Minutes Sec)  6239 9342 

Kerry Scambler (Treas)      6248 9302 
  kerry@smsaccounting.com.au 

Ian Calvert       0418 138 090 

Dot Kelly   6239 9190 

Jim Orpe   6239 9921 

Fran Rankin   6239 9009 

Lin Thorp MLC  6233 8309 

Richard Vaughan  6239 9739 

Sharyn Von Bertouch      0429  199 113 

Sue Young   6239 9237 

Fishing News 
 

Tuna in the Derwent 
 

The big news this sea-

son was the presence of 

large schools of Striped Tuna in the Der-

went which was apparently the first sight-

ing and capture of the species in the river 

in living memory.  
 

The latest edition of the Tasmanian sea-

food industry news ― Fishing Today‖ con-

tinues to beat the drum on climate change 

and how it is increasingly affecting the 

patterns of marine life. 
 

A local company in Hobart is leading the 

world in the design and production of soft-

ware for the analysis of data that can be 

applied to understand the impacts of cli-

mate change.   Water tolerance for all ma-

rine species is a critical factor in migratory 

and reproductive cycles.  
 

Aquaculture is certainly the thing of the 

future as the world‘s wild marine stocks 

continue to decline.  If I were a young 

person considering a future career it would 

certainly be aligned to the marine aquacul-

ture industry.    Fascinating stuff! 
 

Until next edition tight lines! 

Darryl Howlin 

 

http://www.donotcall.gov.au/
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“That’s amazing;   you never 
know who’s in our midst.” 

See p.4  and  p5  
 

and p.6  
for the web references to read 

the full stories 

The Tasmanian Horse Rescue 

& Rehabilitation Organisation 

was set in early February 2007 to aid ne-

glected horses and ponies. The economic 

downturn resulted in many of our equine 

friends suffering as their owners could no 

longer afford their upkeep. 

 

To date we have rescued and rehabilitated 

several horses and ponies that are happily 

living in new homes and we have others 

waiting to enter the program, as well as 

those already in it whose progress can be 

viewed on the THRRO website. 

 

One of THRRO‘s aim is to educate on 

horse care, health and welfare issues. Many 

people think horses are just a pretty lawn-

mower but they require a lot more care and 

maintenance than you may realize.  

In our following articles we will focus on 

their needs. 

 

In order to continue with our work we 

need your help in any of the following 

ways: 

Sponsorship; 

Donations ; 

Foster & 

Adopter 

Homes ;  

Volunteers; 

Land use; 

join our  

  organization.   

 

Contact 

THRRO on 

0457 147 428  

or visit our  

website:  
www.thrro. 

         webs.com 

South Arm 

Fire 

Brigade 
 

Winter is here 

once again and home heaters 

will soon be going flat out.  

At this time of year the 

Brigade switches from bush 

fire ‗mode‘ to house fires, 

and over the next few months 

we will be concentrating our 

training on structural fires and the use of 

Breathing Apparatus. 
 

There have already been a number of structural 

fires around Tasmania over the course of the 

last month or so, please be careful with heaters 

and make sure your smoke alarms are working.  

There is plenty of evidence that smoke alarms 

do save lives, but the batteries need to be 

changed regularly.  Did you change your smoke 

alarm batteries when the clocks went back? 
 

If you want any advice on fire protection for 

your house or property please contact the 

Brigade Capt Richard Calvert on 6239 

9412. 
 

The brigade is now pretty well at full 

strength but it would be really good to have 

just a few more active members, especially 

more female firefighters.  If you are 

interested in joining the brigade as a 

volunteer firefighter or want to know more 

about us, please contact the Brigade 

Captain or come to the Station on any 

training night. 
 

Training is always the second Tuesday in 

the month, commencing at 7.30 pm at 

South Arm Fire Station. 
 

Glynis Heather, Brigade Secretary 

6239 9564 



The Gellibrand Vault 
In this Vault lie, William Gellibrand died 

September 1840. Thomas Lloyd Gelli-

brand died November 1874 and Walter 

Angus Bethune Gellibrand died Novem-

ber 1909. 
 

William Gellibrand was born 28th May 

1765 and married Sophia January 1788. 

They had 3 children, Sophia, William 

and Joseph born 1792.  
 

Joseph‘s first son Thomas Lloyd Gelli-

brand, was born 22nd September 1820.   

Thomas married Isabella on 1st Decem-

ber 1860 and started farming at Ouse 

Tasmania. They had seven children, 5 

boys and 2 girls.  Unfortunately he died 

14 years later on the 9th November 1874.  

Their sixth child was John Gellibrand 

born on the 5th December 1872.  Soon 

after the Thomas‘s death his wife  

Isabella and the family went to England 

where John received a good education.  

He joined the army at the age of seven-

teen and went on to Royal Military  

College at Sandhurst.  Commissioned as 

a second lieutenant and promoted to 

lieutenant in 1895, he served in the South 

African War.  He married Elizabeth at 

Yorkshire England and returned to Tas-

mania in 1912 to settle on a farm at  

Risdon with his wife and family. At the 

outbreak of war in August 1914 General 

Sir William Birdwood appointed him to 

the A.I.F   John went to France in com-

mand of the 12th Brigade and in May 

1918 Gellibrand was promoted to Major 

General Sir. John Gellibrand.  He com-

manded with outstanding success in the 

final operations along the Somme. 
 

 Walter Angus Bethune Gellibrand the 

7th child of Joseph & Anne Gellibrand, 

was a member of the Tasmanian Legisla-

tive Council from 1871-1901. He was 

also its President from 1884-89.  

To be continued  …   Maurice Potter 

Support 

your local 

school    
 

South Arm Primary School 

has registered in the Better 

School Program.  This promotion is be-

ing run by Eastland‘s Shopping Centre.  

With your help our school could win 

some fantastic prizes.  All you have to do 

is drop off any receipts from goods pur-

chased at Eastland‘s.  The promotion will 

commence on Monday 27 May 2010 and 

finish on Sunday 27 June 2010. 
 

The more receipts we collect the better 

the chance we have of winning.  

There will be receipt collection 

boxes at The R.S.L, South Arm 

Primary School, Opossum Bay 

Shop and the South Arm Shop.  

You can also show receipts at 

the collection point at Eastland‘s 

and ask for the points to go to 

South Arm Primary.  We would 

really appreciate your support 

with this promotion. 
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Amazing …. 

TASMANIA'S Mother of the 

Year is Jenny Piemontese of Sandford.  
As well as raising four children - aged from 22 

to six - she has been a foster mum to 16 others.  
"It's made my children more sharing and caring 
and they realise how important family is."   

  

Extract from Mercury’s web page 

South Arm Primary School 
May 2009 

First Term 

We are at the end of another successful year term at South Arm.  We have had some staffing changes and watched our new facilities reach 

the final stages of building. 
 

Farewell Mr’O 

On the last school day before Easter we farewelled Peter O‘Keefe who has taken on the role of Acting Principal at Rokeby High School, we 

miss him but hope he is enjoying the change.  In the meantime I have 

been acting Principal here at South Arm and have really enjoyed the 

opportunity to become involved in many aspects of the school and its 

community.  
 

Building Education Revolution 

Work on our new buildings has been continuing at school and we are 

expecting to have possession of them very soon.  The new facilities will 

be a marvellous addition to the school with a brand new library and 

Early  

Continued p. 6  

 



South Arm RSL Sub Branch 
 

ANZAC Day 
 

The committee of the RSL Sub Branch 

expresses its appreciation and thanks to the 

people of South Arm, Opossum Bay, Sand-

ford & the wider community of Clifton 

Beach, Cremorne, Lauderdale and places 

further afield, for attending the ANZAC 

Day Dawn Service at Lone Pine Memorial, 

Fort Direction, and the 11am Service at the 

Cenotaph.   It is heartening to see so many 

people  attending the services and recog-

nising how important it is to be involved in 

commemorating ANZAC Day. 

 

We wish to thank in particular the students 

from local schools who take part in our 

ANZAC Day Services.  It all makes for a 

special day. 

 

Again, thank you for your attendance & 

participation.  We are already busy plan-

ning for next year‘s ANZAC Day and  

ensuring that it will provide a fitting & 

moving tribute to those servicemen & 

women who gave their lives in the service 

of our country. 

 

South Arm Cenotaph 

 
Residents of the South Arm Peninsular will 

soon see improvements in safety surround-

ing the Cenotaph.  The RSL Sub Branch 

has undertaken a project to purchase high 

visibility safety bollards (linked by white 

chain) which are to be installed around the 

South Arm Cenotaph.  Clarence City 

Council has agreed to take responsibility 

for installing the Bollards and for any on-

going maintenance.  

 

Terry Roe,  0400 140 870 

President 
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Save Ralphs Bay 

news 
  

At the time of writing, we are 

expecting news from the 

Planning Commission.  Af-

ter more than 6 years since 

the first appearance 

of Walker Corporation's proposal to 

excavate the sandflats of the Ralphs 

Bay Conservation Area, we 

are getting very close to a final out-

come.   

  

WHERE TO NEXT? 
$$'s  Save Ralphs Bay Inc. is close to 

paying the last of the bill's from last 

June/July's major hearings in the 

Planning Commission.  If you'd like 

to help, you can send donations to 

Save Ralphs Bay Inc. c/o South Arm 

Store, or to PO Box 161, Rokeby, 

Tas. 7019.  You can also make Pay-

Pal donations at our website, 

www.saveralphsbay.org or order 

Ralphs Bay photographs and other 

merchandise. 
 

CANAL ESTATE BAN 

NOW!  Submis-

sions have been invited on the Tas-

manian Draft State Coastal Pol-

icy.  This is an excellent opportunity 

to introduce a Tasmanian canal estate 

ban, in line with the Victorian and 

NSW policies. Submissions on the 

SCP close on June 21st.  We will be 

providing information via our 

website in June, to assist with 

submission writing.  For more 

information on the Draft State 

Coastal Policy, see http://

www.planning.tas.gov.au/

stpol/current_direction_-

_scp08   
 

KEEP IN TOUCH!  If you 

would like to hear news from 

Save Ralphs Bay or receive 

emailed information to use in 

a submission on the State 

Coastal Policy, subscribe to 

our mailing list - see the 

right side panel of the web-

site, 

www.saveralphsbay.org  

St Barnabas Church 
Sandford Parish 
 

The Easter Season began on Maundy 

Thursday with a well supported Passover 

Dinner commemorating the Last Supper. 
 

As Jesus rode into Jerusalem on a donkey, 

this was also remembered following the 

Easter Service at Rokeby, when lots of 

children enjoyed donkey rides.  Did you 

know that donkey have a cross marking on 

their backs? 
 

If you would like to know more about any 

aspects of Christianity, why not give Rob a 

ring on 6248 8445. 

 
 

Amazing .... 

Shane Dolan—Aid Worker 
Shane built wells in that parched country near 

the Horn of Africa.  His mission was to go a step 

beyond and teach Ethiopians how to build their 
own wells, and all of this in the middle of a war 

zone  Returning recently he found 63 techni-

cians  where they had trained 19. 
 Shane and his wife, Georgia, lived in South 

Arm, recently moving to the mainland. 
 

Extract from ABC Radio's web page  

Making pet ownership 
more affordable, from 

horses and dogs to rabbits 
and chickens  

 
Located in Sandford,  

local delivery free. 
 

companionfeedsneeds@netspace.net.au 
www.companionfeedsneeds.webs.com 

Lynn A Stein 
Civil Celebrant 

Reg. A12225 

Mobile 0438 392 614 

Lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au 

www.joyouscelebrations.com.au 

http://www.saveralphsbay.org
http://www.planning.tas.gov.au/stpol/current_direction_-_scp08
http://www.planning.tas.gov.au/stpol/current_direction_-_scp08
http://www.planning.tas.gov.au/stpol/current_direction_-_scp08
http://www.planning.tas.gov.au/stpol/current_direction_-_scp08
http://www.saveralphsbay.org
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Cremorne Playgroup 
 

Playdough, macaroni necklaces, painting, 

bike riding and sandpit play – it‘s all been 

happening. Remember all are welcome - 

even if you don‘t have kids (or little ones) 

– we could do with some singers or story 

tellers. It‘s been great having some 

Sandford and Clifton Beach parents 

coming along. The more the merrier!  

Playgroup will have a break during the 

school holidays and will begin again on 

Monday the 21st June. 
 

Thanks again to all the local support to our 

playgroup, including Nigel Heaven at 

PMM Real Estate and Simon Vollus at 

Tritec.  Many thanks also to Joyce King 

for securing us some reading books and to 

Ian Pearce and Brian Freeman for building 

the shed. 

5th July special activity day  
Make sure you put Monday 5th 

July as a must attend day as we 

will have Playgroup Tasmania 

running an Active and Climbing 

Play Session. The play is 

suitable for babies who are only 

just on the move to toddlers and 

beyond who operate at full 

speed. Remember new bubs are 

welcome too and we are in the 

process of setting up our bubs 

corner.  

South Arm Primary School News ...  Continued from p. 4 

 

Move Well Eat Well 

Our efforts in this area have been recognised in a number of ways recently.  We had a Move Well Eat Well Assembly which gave us the 

chance to publicly thank those who had worked to get fridges into each classroom, particularly Tony Alexander, Judy McGuiness and Tony 

Sproule.  We were also presented with an award by Jock Campbell, Mayor of Clarence.  The aerobics session with Wendy Cracknell from 

Lauderdale Primary school at the conclusion of the assembly was very energetically received!   Also our school‘s healthy approach was 

featured in Wednesday‘s Mercury.  Just look for Healthy Kick Bears Fruit on page 9! Thanks to all who contribute to our healthy mindset. 
   

Cross Country 

We had our school cross country on the beach a few weeks ago and it was terrific to see so many children really having a go.  Zoe, Sarada 

and Ebony each broke a record!  Our school team participated at the Interschool Cross Country on Thursday and we were pleased to come 

3rd overall in our division.   

Christine Farnell,  Acting Principal 

Cremorne Bowls Club  
The Club congratulates the winners of the 

Club Awards to be presented at the Prize 

day on Sunday 30th May.  During the sea-

son two of our teams earned the ultimate 

score of an "eight". 
 

Now that winter is upon us we have winter 

Bowls and Indoor Bowls.  Tuesday is a 

great chance to have soup made fresh and 

wholesome by Keith and a social game 

where fun is emphasised.  And after bowls 

Saturday have a sav. and chat.   New bowl-

ers are encouraged to participate in both 

these days.  Coaching and advice is avail-

able to any beginner bowler.  This is the 

ideal place to start.  See the Regular Events 

for times. 
 

Indoor Bowls is an great way to keep ac-

tive and warm on a winter Wednesday. 
 

There are always positions for a fill in and 

even at this stage permanent players would 

get a game.  Come along and participate. 
 

Glenn Bremner, Hon. Secretary 

 

Web reference for our amazing residents: 
 

www.abc.net.au/news/

stories/2010/04/14/2872032.htm  
 

www.themercury.com.au/

article/2010/04/07/138371_tasmania-news.html  



Scrapbooking Classes 
Clifton Beach area 

Guidance, assistance, some supplies. 

Mon morning and/or Sat. 

Bring a friend or small group, beginners  

most welcome.  Karen 6248 8879 

Email:  kdboddy@iiprimus.com.au 

 

Simon Says  

Lawns and Gardens 
Clean up, maintenance, pruning, waste 

removal & whipper snipping,  

Pensioner rates apply,  

free quotes available 

0439 314 246 or 6239 9315 
 

Taxi 
Support your local taxi   

based in Delphis Drive above Cremorne. 

Home-city-airport 

Will also meet at airport. 

Bookings only.  7 days. 

Bob  0408 887 389 

 

Weight Loss Program 
Lose up to 15kg FAST! 

 Our clients never feel hungry 

 Results guaranteed 

 Feel energized and revialised 

 Personal success coach 

FREE sample pack, try before you buy!!! 

Call Kylee now 03 8671 2822 

 
 

Yoga  

at Clifton Beach Surf Club. 

Early morning and evening classes. 

All enquiries Lee Cody 0417 319046. 
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Auto Towing &  

Windscreen Repairs 
Tilt tray towing, windscreen repair, car 

detailing.  Free wreck removal 

Anthony 0412 110 992 
 

Bibs and Bobs 
Odd jobs.  Lawn mowing & edge trim-

ming, pine barking, weeding, rubbish 

removal, general property maintenance 

free quotes, pensioner discounts 

Phone Mat 0428 972 815. 
 

Bush Flower Remedies 
Reiki, Iridology, Bush flower remedies 

Jennifer Watson  6239 9002 

 

‘Celebration by Ceremony’ 
Kaye Wilkinson-Green 

Civil Celebrant—Sandford 

For personalized Marriage Ceremonies, 

and other Meaningful rites of Passage 

Mob 0438 336 049 

Email: kayewilkgreen@hotmail.com 

 

Civil Celebrant 
Performing weddings, baby namings, 

commitment ceremonies, vow renewals, 

funerals and memorials. 

Lynn Stein - Joyous Celebrations - South 

Arm 

0438 392 614 or 

lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au  

 

Counselling 
Adolescent, adult, family and couples. 

Registered Psychologist  

Helen Middleton, Opossum Bay 

 0407 790 234 
 

Digital TV Antenna 
and Set Top Boxes, TV and Telephone 

outlets 

Free quotes  Lewis Mitchelmore 

6248 6655 or 0419 990 959 
 

Electrical and Heat Pumps 
Richard Pohl Lic C1717 

0419 899 100 
 

Family History Research 
 Looking for some information on your 

ancestors from Tasmania, Australia, 

England or Scotland?  

Would you like a short simple search on 

particular individuals or comprehensive 

report/book on your family history? 

Happy to discuss your research interests.  

 Please e-mail with your request to  

ancestralressertas@bigpond.com  or  

FAX to 03 6248 8528 or 

jdu85255@bigpond.net.au  
 

Family Portraits 
Portraits with a personal touch. I come to 

you or  wherever your family is happy, to 

get the individual, fun and beautiful  

family photographs you want.  Discuss 

your ideas with me. Kate  0427 561 565 

Fencing Decks and Pergolas 
Accredited Builder, specialising in decks, 

pergolas and individualised 

residential fencing. 

Ph 0400532491  www.fdap.com.au 
 

Grief Support Group  
Support meeting, 1st Friday of the 

month.  Social Lunch 3rd Friday of the 

month. 

Enquiries to Clarence Plains Community 

Health Centre  6214 6035 

  

Holistic Counselling  
 I am a qualified holistic counsellor  

completing further studies.  I am looking 

for clients to provide confidential and 

supportive counselling.  To make an apt 

ring Wajan on 0449 950 475. 
 

Painter and Decorator 
Dave Goodard 

Painter, Decorator,  Sand blasting 

Ph: 0447 836 294 

 

Plasterer 
New homes, renovations, and small jobs.    

Ian 6239 9830 

 

Professional Dog Grooming 
Clips, Hydrobath, Blow Dry and  

Nail trims. 

Phone Melinda 0409 250 887  

 

Qualified Landscaper 
References available 

Develop new gardens or  

rejuvenate established ones 

No job too big or too small 

Free quotes 

Phone Steve 6339 9050 or 0408 000 645 
ABN 265 672 36241 

 

Save Ralphs Bay 
Superb photographs of Ralphs Bay and 

its bird life.  These limited edition photo-

graphs are available in 3 sizes.  To view 

and order a photograph, go to: 

www.saveralphsbay.org 

For information and offers of help  

ring Jane on 6239 9589 or go to 

www.saveralphsbay.org 

 

Sewing Classes 
Jenny J    6248 9125  Fax: 6248 9372 

Email:  
jennysewingroom@dod.com.au 

Local Services 

Give Away 
6 month old Silver Hamburg Rooster 

Ph Anita 6239 9136 

 

Wanted 
Retired Roofer or Handyman to 

quote on verandah roof. 

Ph Leah 623 9101 after 4 June 

 

Rental accommodation wanted for 

short stays at Cremorne for Nth Tas 

farming, ex Cremorne, lady.   

Or even house swap Launceston.  

Ph Prue 0400973352   
 

 

For Sale 
Flymo Electric Lawnmower  $40 

Phone Len 6239 9231 

mailto:lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au
mailto:ancestralressertas@bigpond.com
mailto:jdu85255@bigpond.net.au
www.fdap.com.au


Bible Discussion 
10.30am Friday 

At Jane Beavan‘s   Ph:  6239 9244 
 

 

7 pm Monday evenings 

 Non denominational Bible discussion  

 Enq Paul & Wendy Fenton 6239 9234 
 

 

Bridge 
7.30pm Tuesday Ph: Noela 6239 9172 

 

Cards 

Monday 4—6pm Rummikub, Canasta, 

etc. Meadows Place, Opossum Bay 

Barbara  6239 9897 
 

 

Church Events 

Gardening, St Barnabas 
9am to noon, last Monday of month  

Enq:  Jane 6239 9244 

         Church Services 
St Barnabas, South Arm 

Every Sunday at 5pm 

Children‘s program first Sunday 

Meal following, 1st and 3rd Sunday 

St Martins, Sandford 

Every Sunday at 8am 

St Matthews, Rokeby 

   Every Sunday at 10am 

Rob 6248 8455 or Jane 6239 9244 
 

 

Coastcare 
South Arm/Opossum Bay 

       South Arm—recess till Sept. 

       Opossum Bay— 

            last Sun in month, 10am 

       Rae 6239 9342 

Mortimer Bay 

         First Sun in month 9.30—11.30 

         Break until 7 Feb 2010 

        Enq:  Ph Leanne 0408 498 468 

Pipeclay 

Meets 10am every 3rd Sunday 

In park opposite shop in Cremorne 

Ph: Rachel Viney 0439 373 383 

Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton) 

    Sunday 6 June:  

 Clean Up Clifton Beach 

 Meet at the corner of Clifton 

 Bch Rd & Bicheno St 10.00am 

          Sunday 4 July:  

 Tasmanian Shoreline Monitor

 ing Project  

 Meet Clifton Bch car park 10am 

       email info@wildcaredeslacs.org 
 

 

Craft Group 
12.30—3pm.  Every 1st and 3rd Tue   

Calverton Hall    $2 session. 

Enq Leslie Gore 6239 9321 

 

Cremorne Bowls Club  
Tuesday:  Random draw bowls 

11am two games with break for soup 

Cost $5, plus a raffle 
 

Saturday:  Two bowls triples 

12 midday two grames, with savs after 

Cost $6 
 

Wednesday:  Indoor bowls 

7pm  Pennant roster 

Glenn 6248 9127 or  

Brendan 6248 9847 

 

Dog and Owner Walk 
8.30am Sat—northern end of South 

Arm Beach near the Algona St access.    

Ph: Jane 6239 9244 

 

Fire Brigade 
7.30pm 2nd Tuesday 

South Arm Fire Station 

Fire Captain 6239 9412 

 

Garden Club 
In recess—next meeting 7.30pm at 

Calverton Hall on 6 September 2010.  

We will still be at the Market.  Do you 

have any produce or plants you want to 

sell?  Just bring it to us at the market. 

Enq;  Dot 6239 9190  Rae 6239 9342 

 

Karate 
Varying classes for different age groups 

from 4 years to adult. 

At Calverton Hall 

Ph: Kathy 6239 9022 

 

Market 

9.30-1pm 1st Sunday of the month 

at the South Arm RSL. 

Book site and/or table on: 

 6239 9171 after 3pm daily.  
Enq:  phone Pam on 6248 9852. 

 

Peninsula Sustainability Network 
Interested in networking around  

sustainability issues on the Peninsula? 

Contact  

Phil – 6239 9893  

phil@deakin.edu.au 
 

 

Playgroup—Cremorne 

Closed during school holidays—reopen  

Mon 21 June 9.30—11.30 

$2 session—bring piece of fruit 

At the Cremorne Bowles Club     

    Charmaine ph 6248 9491  
 

SAPRA Committee Mtg 

7.30pm 1st Tuesday in the month at 

South Arm School. 

See page 2 for committee contacts 
 

Soup and Sandwich 

Midday 3rd Monday of the month   

Additional helpers welcome. 

Calverton Hall        $6 per person 
 

South Arm RSL Sub-Branch 
4pm on the 2nd Thursday at the RSL. 

Ph:  Herman 6239 9466 
 

South Arm RSL and Community 

Club 
Great meals most nights, bottleshop and 

two bars.  Visitors welcome to enjoy 

these facilities.   6239 9171 
 

Tai Chi 

Fridays 3.30 to 4.30pm 

At Calverton Hall   All welcome 

Enq:   Phone Marigold 6239 9541 
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 Cremorne Opossum Bay Sandford South Arm 

March  17 mm  26.2mm  22mm  18mm 

April  21mm  23.8mm  24mm  14mm 

Year to date  83mm  104.8  97mm  83mm 

 Geir Hurlen Rødven John Cook Morrie Larkins Noela Foxcroft 

The South Arm Market 

news. 
It‘s a great time for pumpkin Soup 

and   David usually sells out fast! 

 

 Dot Kelly won the Easter Bonnet 

prize for her beautiful floral bonnet, 

although Marigold's grandson came 

close!  A young lass by the name of 

Sarah won the Easter Eggs.  

 

Maurie Stevens won the Mothers Day 

raffle which was a large soft toy dog 

that Mabs had donated, plus a basket 

of goodies from Lesley, one of our 

market stall holders.  

 

We‘ve had a few bric-a-brac stalls 

lately, with some great bargains for 

all.   

 

Come along, find a bargain, have a 

sausage and chat to all your 

neighbours and friends.    

 

Pam 6245 9852 

mailto:phil@deakin.edu.au

